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HE Senator Ademola N. J. Adeleke
The Executive Governor, Osun State, Nigeria.
Through Hon. Teslim Igbalaye, the Secretary to the State Governor.

CC:    HRM Oba Jimoh Olanipekun Oyetunji, Larooye II, the Ataoja of Osogbo. 
          HRM Oba Munirudeen Lawal, the Timi of Ede.
          The Commissioner of Police, Osogbo, Osun State.
          The Commandant, Nigeria Army Engineering Construct Regiment, Ede, Osun State.
          The Director, Department of State Services, Osogbo, Osun State.
          The Commandant, Nigeria Security and Civil Defence Corps, Osogbo, Osun State.
          The Director and Commander of Amotekuns, Osogbo, Osun State.
          
Date: April 7, 2023

Your Excellency Sir,

Osogbo Professional Association (OPA) is a unifying association of professional indigenes of 
Osogbo across the globe dedicated to defending the interests of Osogbo and her citizens.

First and foremost, we are seizing this opportunity to congratulate you on becoming the tenth 
Governor of Osun State. May God continue leading you aright while serving humanity.

Sir, around March 4th, 2023, our attention was called to actions of Alabere of Abere-Ede and his 
team who reportedly went around the buildings and properties within the territory of Osogbo, 
allegedly harassing the owners and occupiers of these properties within Osogbo and demanding that 
they must change the name on their signposts from Osogbo to Abere-Ede among other threats.

Sir, the peace-loving youths of Osogbo planned to stage peaceful protests against these alleged 
aggressive and disruptive actions that threatened the serenity of Osogbo and Osun State in general 
but these youths were implored and prevailed upon against such protests that might easily be 
hijacked by hoodlums and could result into preventable loss of lives and properties.

Sir, the peace-loving good people of Osogbo are looking up to you as the Chief Security Officer of 
Osun State to urgently step into these ugly developments and seriously warn the Alabere and his 
team to desist from actions that may engender breach of peace in Osogbo and Osun State.

Sir, both Ede and Osogbo have peacefully co-existed for centuries and the peace loving people of 
Osogbo do not want breach of such serenity and or co-existence to start now.

In addition to the foregoing, Osogbo is the capital city of Osun State and she deserves being 
recognized as such from all practical purposes. To this end, we humbly request that signages need to 
be erected at the State Secretariat of Osun State and other strategic locations including, but not 
limited to, the House of Assembly Building and entrances, to announce to every visitor that these 
facilities are located in Osogbo, the State Capital of Osun State.

We are looking forward to your prompt response and favorable actions sir. 

Yours sincerely,

Omoniyi Yakubu Adebisi, MD, CCFP(OSS)                                                    Olajide Jubril Adesina
President                                                                                                            General Secretary

Ref. No: Okepupa/2023/01

Re: Alleged Conducts Likely to Cause Breach of Peace By Alabere et al.


